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Dear Parent and Carers,  
 

I hope you are all well.  A short message from me this week (you may be glad to hear)   

 

On Monday evening I had the pleasure of sitting in on our KS2 coding club.  I saw a group of young 
children being inspired by one of our Parents (Katie Dumont), in the seemingly impossible art of 
coding.  A massive thank you to Katie for giving up your time and offering this rich and exciting 
extra curriculum opportunity for our children - we are truly grateful.  In addition to this club, 
there were also several other clubs running and it was great to see the school with such a buzz 
‘after-hours’.  I will keep on looking at ways to improve after school provision and hopefully there 
will be one or two new clubs coming our way.  

 

Y6 Flambards trip:  I was delighted to hear that the year 6 children had an amazing day at Flam-
bards this week.  The Victorian and World War 2 learning for this term, lends itself perfectly to 
the indoor sections at Flambards.  Mrs Merrifield and the year 6 team were really proud of the 
children, and I know they took a lot away from this experience.  The rides and sweets in the after-
noon were just a bonus that everyone enjoyed. Next week year 4 and year 5 will be out on school 
trips.  I know that they will be amazing ambassadors for Lanner too.  

 

Parking:  As the weather starts to turn and the dark mornings and evenings approach, just a po-
lite reminder to take extra care when entering the school grounds or the surrounding roads.  I am 
sadly aware of the many incidents and accidents that happen on school grounds every day in the 
UK, and I obviously want to avoid our school being entered into those statistics.  We still would 
love to have zero cars driving onto the playground in the mornings, but I appreciate this is a very 
tricky and logistical nightmare (one of my pet hates is seeing engine oil on the school play-
ground).  Thank you to all in advance regarding this, as I appreciate you are already driving with 
due care and attention anyway, but I thought I would just raise it as a polite reminder.  

 

Inset day:  A reminder that the school will be closed on Friday 21st October for the day.   

 

Parent consultations:  I am really looking forward to seeing you all next week.  Please do not panic 
if you cannot make it, or if like year 3 we must reschedule.  Rest assured, we will bend over back-
wards to see you all - and every single parent will have the opportunity to speak with their child’s 
    class teacher.   

 

  That is all from me this week.  Have a fantastic weekend and I look forward to seeing
   you all next week.  

 

 

 

    Kind regards 

    Kieran Walsh 
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Dates for your diary 

Attendance Cup 
Group % Attend 

Year 1 92.4 

Year 2 98.8 

Year 3 98.6 

Year 4 94.8 

Year 5 85.2 

Year 6 96.9 

Totals 94.2 

Yr 

2 

  

Lannergrams 

Our word of the week is – Diligent 
 

Definition  — trying hard and steadily to achieve a 

goal.  

 

I am diligent about getting my homework in on 

time each week.  

 

Please try and use this word as much as you can 

with your child. 

Word 

of  

the week 

Well done to everyone who received a  

Lannergram this week: 

Y1:  Edie, Harry, Lottie 

Y2: Anna, George, Frankie 

Y3: Riley, Tilly, Archie 

Y4: Layla, Harriet, Mila 

Y5: Tyler, Bobby, Barney 

Y6: Willow B, Myah, Greta 
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 Monday 3rd October—Parent con-

sultations—Whole School 

 Thursday 20th October—

Halloween Disco 

 Friday 21st October—Inset day 

 Monday 24th  - Friday 28th Octo-

ber—Half term 

 Monday 28th November—Flu im-

munisation  - All School—please 

note amended date 

 Wednesday 30th November—  

Parent drop in/book look 
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French word 

of  

the week 
‘La Maison’ 

means                  

‘the house’           

in French. 

Please try and use this French word as much as you 

can with your child. 

Supplies needed. 

Please can anyone assist with the  following 

supplies we need to build a  superb bug hotel in 

the school grounds? 

Clay pots 

Bamboo 

Wood 

Logs 

Twigs 

Bricks with holes 

Clay Pipes 

Plastic pipes 

Wooden Pallets 

 

Many thanks 

CLUBS CANCELLATION 

Please note ALL           

afterschool clubs are      

cancelled next week due 

to parent consultations 

that are taking place.  

 

Many thanks for your 

 understanding.  

Menu change 

Thursday 6th October 

We have a menu change for census day 

this will be : 

Main – Beef burgers 

Vege – Quorn Hotdogs 

Both served with chips, beans or peas. 

Dessert – Jelly 

Jacket potatoes, sandwiches and pasta 

options are available still.  

 

All current bookings will automatically 

swap over to the above menu. 

Any problems, please contact the school 

office. 

 



 

Take 10 to Read 

On Monday 10th October, we will be taking part in #Take10ToRead along with other schools, fami-
lies and organisations across the UK.   This is a reading and mental health initiative with the key 

idea that reading for just 10 minutes     every day can boost your wellbeing.  We’d love to see Lan-
ner children setting aside an extra ten minutes for reading each day – whether it’s a favourite book, 

a comic, or just something that makes you laugh!  Let us know what you’ve been reading! 

https://literacytrust.org.uk/communities/take-10/ 
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We have launched our ‘Reading Zone’ book challenge, where we will be  encouraging the children to read 
from different ‘zones’ – perhaps choosing something different to what they would normally choose and to 

read for their own  enjoyment.   The reading zones are fiction, non-fiction, books from the school library, com-
ics and graphic novels, books recommended by friends or by someone at home, audio books, online books, 

newspaper articles, and a range of wellbeing books (displayed on classroom doors).   We are asking children to 
read as many books as they can from as many different ‘zones’ as they can between now and Friday 4th  No-

vember.  When your child has read a book from one of the zones they will be given a label to stick on our 
whole-school reading zone poster.  The aim is for us, as a school, to cover all the zones on the poster.  If we 
manage to do this, we will be able to enter into a national competition to win the wellbeing books for our 

school.  We would really appreciate your support in helping us to help your child to love reading! 

Reading Challenge!  

Polite reminder 

If your child is to be collected by someone different than usual at the end 

of the school day, please remember to inform the school office.  

Many thanks 

http://www.literacytrust.org.uk/take10
https://literacytrust.org.uk/communities/take-10/
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Random fun 

fact of the week!  

Have a great weekend!  

Your nose gets warmer when you lie. 

When a person lies, they experience a "Pinocchio effect," which is an increase in the temperature 

around the nose and in the orbital muscle in the inner corner of the eye.  

Love libraries week 

Love libraries week is next week! Why not pop along to your local library to borrow 

some fantastic books and see what  events they have planned for the week?  

Redruth Library is open from 9.30am—5.00pm Monday—Friday and from  

10.00am—1.00pm on Saturdays 


